| READER FEEDBACK
There goes the neighborhood!

The character and beauty of
Lapeer County are being forever
marred by current, upcoming
and proposed projects.

Specifically, the water line
project in Oregon Township,
solar panel project on the

- Lashbrook Farm, and current
attempt to mine the Boy Scout
Ranch. Last year we heid our
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it looks like the trucks, the noise
and the pollution is coming here
anyway.

If all those dump trucks
are allowed to drive through
Metamora nobody will want to
visit the village, and who would
drive up from the suburbs for a
nice lunch at the White Horse Inn
on a summer day when trucks
are driving by one after the
other?

I feel for the new owners of
the White Horse. They have to be
just sick about this.

I hope the attorneys and vil-

- lage officials can find a way to
- stop American Aggregates from
- destroying our town all for the

almighty buck. There is gravel all
over the place. Leave our town

alone, please.
Amber Woods
Metamora Township
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Approximately $3 million was
recently invested in this land-
mark site. With constant noise
all day long interest in dining at
this particular area would likely
wane. The gravel trucks would
also disrupt the residential area
too. The value of landowner’s
property would diminish, and
dealing with that amount of noise
for 30 years will most likely dis-
courage anyone wishing to stay
in the area or considering buying
a home there. The damage the
trucks would do over 30 years,
on the roads and the foundations
of neighboring structures like
the Pilgrim Presbyterian Church
established over 130 years ago
could be substantial.

Taking these facts into con-
sideration I think the Boy Scouts
should seriously evaluate invest-
ing in a personal utility road
instead of driving on Dryden
Road.

Evan M. Kelly
Watertown Township
15 years old

‘This is even worse’

- Thanks Mr. Hogan for coming
to our meeting the other night in
Metamora Township. It was good
to meet you.

I'm glad the paper has taken
an interest in the gravel mine
issue, because I think this is even
worse than the ET Rover Pipeline
bullet we dodged a y?r ago.
Much worse. 2N

At least after the pipeline was
done and buried we wouldn’t
have to see it, but with the pro-
posal to put 100 gravel trucks on
Dryden Road every day we will
have to deal with the noise, the
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